DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – November 13, 2008

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on Thursday, November 13, 2008.  Principal Bill Dennison called the meeting to order.  Those present were:  James Beard, Debra Berenbroick, Pam Carter, Peter Debibar, Bill Dennison, Lauri Duesler, Chuck Goodlet, Michael Radford, and Kim Shepherd.  Those absent were:  Tony Garrison, Shelly Hendricks, and Chelsie Mansell.

ORDER # 09-40 - ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Lauri Duesler  and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to adopt the agenda for the November regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-41 - APPROVAL OF THE OCTOBER MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Kim Shepherd and seconded by James Beard to approve the minutes of the October regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-42 – APPROVAL OF MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The council members received a copy of the September bingo report.  The October bank statements were received too late for the November meeting and will be distributed at the December meeting.  The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by James Beard to approve the September bingo report as presented.  

ORDER # 09-43 - APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Michael Radford and seconded by Lauri Duesler to approve the personnel recommendations report.  Daisy Carter has been hired to replace Lisa Flatt, Instructional Assistant.  Vacancies include:  Lisa Marlak, Special Education Teacher; and Monica Irving, Reading Instructor-effective 12/19/08.  

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Several visitors were present:  Traci Burke, English Department Chair; Alexis Thompson; Bobbi-Lynn Thompson, Social Studies Department Chair; and Tonya Vowels, Science Department Chair.

ORDER # 09-44 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF THE SEPTEMBER MEETING MINUTES - The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by James Beard to approve the second reading of the minutes of the September regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-45 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF THE MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by James Beard to approve the second reading of the August and September financial statements, including the August bingo report.

ORDER # 09-46 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF OCTOBER PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by James Beard to approve the second reading of the October decision to approve personnel recommendations.

ORDER # 09-47 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF OCTOBER MEETING DECISION TO APPROVE THE SB 168 ACHIEVEMENT TARGET GAP REDUCTION FOR 2008-09 – The motion was made by Pam Carter and seconded by James Beard to approve the second reading of the October decision to approve the recommended target gap for 2008-09 to decrease the average scale score gap between the subgroup of Math for students approved for free and reduced lunch and its comparison population.

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Mr. Dennison briefly reported that the departments would be attending the future SBDM council meeting to present data from last year’s CATS assessment.

BYLAWS/POLICY UPDATE – The bylaws/policy review ad hoc committee has no report yet.

“NEXT STEPS” PRESENTATIONS BY DEPARTMENT CHAIRS – Three of the department chairs were in attendance at the meeting to discuss CATS assessment scores and what the “next steps” are for each particular department.

· English – Traci Burke distributed a brochure outlining the scores in reading and writing (portfolios and on-demand writing), as well as the “next steps” the English department is planning for improvement.

· Social Studies – Bobbi-Lynn Thompson presented a power-point showing the strengths and weaknesses of the social studies department.  Also addressed were hurdles that hinder the success of students, and proposed changes that the department is recommending for social studies classes.

· Science – Tonya Vowels presented a power-point program outlining the CATS data for the science department.  The members of the science faculty have set “80” as their goal.

OPEN RECORDS INFORMATION – Each member of the council received a booklet entitled “The Kentucky Open Records and Open Meetings Acts.”  The council members were asked to complete and sign the page “Certificate of Receipt of Written Documentation.”

INFORMATION ITEMS:

· The council members received copies of the monthly student accident report.

· The council members also received a copy of the CSIP meeting minutes.

· The girls cross country team placed 3rd in the region and will be participating in the state cross country meet.

· Two members of the boys cross country team qualified for state competition.

· The marching band placed 3rd in the state marching band contest.

· The football team will enter playoff competition.

· At least thirty students will be attending the Kentucky Youth Assembly (KYA) this year.

· A mock presidential election was held for seniors to vote for the presidential candidates.

· The JROTC program participated in the Veterans Day program at NHHS, performing the MIA ceremony.  State representative Tim Moore and NHHS teacher Tony Garrison also spoke during the program.

· The JROTC students will also coordinate the annual canned food drive for Christmas.

· Teacher Debra Berenbroick was selected to officiate in the state championship soccer game this year.

· The journalism/yearbook students attended an awards day at WKU and received awards in 11 of the 17 categories.

NEW BUSINESS – Mr. Dennison briefly reviewed the construction progress in Phase 2 and 3.  During the Christmas break, the tile will be replaced in the workroom and the carpet/tile in the main office will also be replaced.
ORDER # 09-48 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by James Beard to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

